
July 2017 

UPDATE - Southern Airport Access  
Majority of new Southern Airport Access set to open on July 7  

 

McConnell Dowell Downer 03 359 0700  
or NZ Transport Agency 03 964 2800  

Information on this project is also available at  www.nzta.govt.nz/russley-road   

 

Work on the Russley Road Upgrade is ramping up and this means changes ahead for those travelling along State 
Highway 1. 

The new Southern Airport Access will open Friday July 7 at 3.30pm, closing the turning bay on Russley Road,  
opposite Avonhead Park. Motorists travelling north on Russley Road and wishing to change travel direction will 
need to exit Russley Road at George Bellew Road, turn right into Ron Guthrey Road and right into Syd Bradley Road, 
then go under SH1 and sweep back round onto Russley Road (follow the teal line). 

Motorists travelling south on Russley Road and wanting to change travel direction will need to exit Russley Road at 
Syd Bradley Road, travel round and under SH1 and turn right into Ron Guthrey Road and right into Avonhead Road 
to get back onto Russley Road (follow the brown line). This is a temporary measure until the George Bellew Road 
onramp opens in September. 

New signage is in place to help motorists with the new road layout. Everyone is asked to drive with extra care. 

 

http://www.nzta.govt.nz/projects/christchurch-motorways/

